
Tomball Independent School District 
Finance Subcommittee Meeting 

December 6, 2012 
 

Minutes 
 

Jim Ross opened the meeting at 8:35 am.  Attendees were John Robuck (Texas 
Public Finance, BOSC, Inc.), John Neubauer, Rick Pritchett, Kit Pfeiffer, Kristi 
Goodman, Susan Cline, and SueAnne Wake. 

 
Mr. Ross discussed growth in Tomball ISD and the tax base, with several large 
companies recently being added to the tax rolls.  

 
Mr. John Robuck presented information on the tax rate implications of four 
different bond scenarios, with assessed valuation growth rates provided by Mr. 
Ross.  The bond is structured as 30-year debt with the last payment in 2043.  It is 
assumed there will be no interest income in the first 2 years and a 100% tax 
collection rate. 

 
Each scenario was discussed in detail, showing the tax rate increases over the 
coming years as the bonds are sold.  

 
There was discussion regarding the history of the last bond passed in TISD.  We 
had a total increase of $.08 in the first year to $0.35; however, this did not impact  
the public due to state funding formulas reducing the total tax rate at that time. 
The current bond sale could have an impact on the public and so the question 
asked is how much of a tax rate increase would taxpayers be willing to accept.    
It was noted that the Lone Star College district will also likely propose a tax 
increase in the near future, and there is concern over upcoming federal tax 
increases. 
 
Mr. Robuck noted that bond elections across the state experienced an 85% 
success rate last November.  Mr. Ross noted that Districts can ask also for a tax 
rate election to raise operating revenue; however, this has not been necessary in 
TISD nor is it foreseen to be necessary in the future.  The average home value is 
$185K, after exemptions, and is rising rapidly due to new home construction.  Mr. 
Robuck calculated that the proposed bond scenario of a $0.07 tax increase 
would cost the average homeowner $130/year, or $11/month. 
 
Mr. Ross reiterated that any tax rate increase due to bond sales would continue 
for the taxpayers year after year.  Under the scenarios presented, the bond 
payment tax rate cannot be lowered till 2017.  If interest rates stay low the tax 
rate could be lowered, but this is not likely.  There was discussion of whether we 
can pass any bond, and the consensus was positive. 
  



There was further discussion regarding continued growth in Tomball due to 
completion of major highways in the area.   It was suggested that we need to limit 
the tax increase to $.07/$100 valuation and promote the bond proposal that way.  
Mr. Robuck will provide a report showing more detailed increments, so that the 
committee can see implications of those numbers.   
 
The committee’s job is to make a recommendation to the steering committee 
based on what we believe we can successfully pass.   

 
The next meeting of this committee will be Wednesday, 12/12/12, at 4:00 pm in 
the Finance Department conference room. 

 
The Steering Committee will meet on Monday, 12/17/12, at 6:30 pm in the LGI.  
Each sub-committee will present its recommendations and be ready to discuss 
where to cut its “wish list” to accommodate a reduced bond amount.    
 
The meeting adjourned at 9:45 am. 
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